
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
Between the

Corbett School District
And the 

Corbett Association of Classified Employees
Regarding

Bus driver temporary re-assignment

The Corbett School District (hereafter “District”) and the Corbett Association of Classified 
Employees  (hereafter the “Association”) acknowledge that due to COVID-19 and the increase 
of cases, the Corbett School District will begin the 2020-2021 school year using the 
Comprehensive Distance Learning (CDL) model.  As such, the need for Transportation Services 
has been drastically reduced. To avoid the adverse impacts of layoff and benefit reductions/loss 
on Bus drivers, the parties agree to the following;

1. Bus drivers will have the option of accepting temporary assignment to other positions.   

2. Bus drivers accepting temporary re-assignment shall receive the hourly pay rate for the 
position in which they assigned.

3. The District will prioritize assignment within the Transportation Department before 
temporarily assigning Bus drivers outside of the department. 

4. When it is determined the District will return to in-person learning requiring 
transportation services, the parties agree to meet and discuss return to work protocols for 
the Transportation Department.

This agreement is non-precedent setting and will expire on June 30, 2021.

 For the Association: For the District:

_________________________ __________________________
Callie Uleners Date Dan Wold    Date
Corbett ACE President Superintendent

_________________________ __________________________
Catherine Alexander Date Michelle Vo    Date
OEA UniServ Consultant Board Chairperson


